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SYNOPSIS 
A motion is requested to award a contract for the Lacey Creek Streambank Stabilization project to Burke, 
LLC. of Rosemont, Illinois in the amount of $561,200. 
 
STRATEGIC PLAN ALIGNMENT 
The Five Year Plan and Goals for 2010-2014 identifies Quality Infrastructure and Facilities.   
 
FISCAL IMPACT 
The adopted FY10 Stormwater Fund budget provides $2,900,000 for infrastructure costs relating to this 
project (SW-007). 
 
RECOMMENDATION 
Approval on the September 21, 2010 consent agenda.  
 
BACKGROUND 
This project was included in the Watershed Infrastructure Improvement Plan (WIIP) as a high priority project.  
The WIIP identified project includes the replacement of approximately 3,300 lineal feet of timber retaining 
wall which serve as streambank stabilization along Lacey Creek between Barneswood Drive and I-88.  Over 
time, these walls have severely deteriorated with some having completely failed.   
 
Upon further examination staff has determined that the walls are in varying conditions and that the 
environmental impacts of completing the entire project at one time would be too great.  For this first phase of 
the project staff identified the most severe areas which require replacement, approximately 800 lineal feet with 
some adjacent grading/vegetative stabilization work.   
 
Using a competitive process the Village pre-qualified five companies through a Request for Qualifications.  
After pre-qualification, a Request for Proposal was sent to the prequalified contractors with two firms 
responding.  The submittals included cost and technical proposals for the project.  The submitting companies 
and their associated lump sum proposals are as follows: 
 

Contractor Cost Proposal 

Burke, LLC. $561,200.00 
V3 Companies, Ltd. $597,700.00 

 
After reviewing the proposals, Burke, LLC Companies was identified as the company that best meets the 
needs of the Village for this project.  The project team includes Emerald Site Services, who will perform the 
wall replacement work.  Their response to this proposal included several project scope modifications which 
will minimize site disturbance and costs.  This team has successfully completed projects including: 
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Cherry Street/Dee Lane Streambank Stabilization for the Village of Roselle  
Northbrook Riverwalk Streambank Stabilization for the Village of Northbrook  
Shoreline Stabilization for the Butler National Golf Club  

  
Construction of this project is expected to begin in the fall of 2010 with three years of vegetative maintenance 
and monitoring to follow after substantial completion.   
 
ATTACHMENTS 
Capital Project Sheet SW-007 
Contract Documents 
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